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Dear Sir/Mdm; 

                            Re: Feedback/Suggestions for Australia’s Fuel Efficiency Standard 

 

1. We are pleased to be given the opportunity to provide feedback and suggestions to the paper 

on Australia’s Fuel Efficiency Standard, drafted the Department of Infrastructure, Transport, 

Regional Development, Communications and the Arts in April 2023.  We applaud your initiative 

and are supportive of introducing an Australian fuel efficiency standard that can increase the 

supply of low and zero emissions vehicles in Australia to reduce emissions, reduce fuel costs, 

and achieve Australia’s net zero target. 

 

2. We, the Asian Clean Fuels Association (ACFA), believe that the use of cleaner fuels is one of the 

compelling answers to improving air quality in a prevalent and immediate basis. ACFA is a not-

for-profit trade organisation that promotes the use of cleaner automotive fuels. Our core 

principles are based on sound science and technology, cost efficiency and environmental 

sustainability. Since our establishment in 2000, we have been working closely with policymakers 

and regulators in Asia and the Middle East to develop fuel legislation and programs that support 

the use of cleaner fuels to improve air quality. We work in partnership with international 

organisations like the United Nations Environment Program and Clean Air Asia, which operates 

under the auspices of the Asian Development Bank. ACFA has been actively contributing to fuel 

discussions in Australia since the review of the Fuel Quality Standards and National Clean Air 

Agreement that was conducted by the Australian Department of Energy in 2015.   

 

3. We would like to provide our feedback and further suggestions to improve the proposed fuel 

efficiency standards for Australia.  

 

4. The pursuit of electric vehicles (EVs) and hybrids by the government is undoubtedly a significant 

step towards reducing carbon emissions and transitioning to cleaner transportation options. 

However, it is important to recognize that conventional gasoline vehicles, including hybrids, can 

still play a role in this process. 

 

 

5. One approach to maximize the environmental benefits of conventional gasoline vehicles is to 

implement a minimum of 95 Research Octane Number (RON) grade and eliminate the 92 RON 

grade. The RON is a measure of the quality of gasoline, and a higher RON generally indicates a 

higher quality fuel with better performance characteristics. 

 

6. By mandating a minimum of 95 RON grade fuel, the government can ensure that conventional 

gasoline vehicles operate more efficiently and produce fewer emissions. Higher RON fuel allows 

for improved engine performance, reduced knocking, and better combustion efficiency. This 
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11. In this document, we have appended the facts and science of our recommendations, which 

we hope would serve as a useful tool for Australia’s policy-making considerations. Should 

you require further information, please feel free to send us your queries and we will be 

happy to address them. Thank you.  

 

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




